

100 Back Street, Unit 200, Thunder Bay, ON P7J 1L2 Tel: (807) 623-8228 Fax: (807) 623-7730 www.nan.on.ca

May 22, 2009

File No. 2008-0232

Kirsten Walli Board Secretary Ontario Energy Board 2300 Yonge Street, Suite 2700 Toronto, Ontario M4P 1E4

Dear Ms Walli;

We are writing to seek the Board's indulgence in delaying our costs claim for participation in the Hydro One Remote Communities Inc. to June 8,2009 instead of this Monday May 26, 2009. Please accept this letter as our submission for an extension as the previous request referred to the IPSP.

Due to the fact Carol didn't receive any prior notice our manager Carol Audet is set to return to the office on Monday May 25th, 2009 and won't have enough time to pull all pertinent information together for our cost submission.

We appreciate the Board's indulgence and apologize for any inconvenience our delay in filing may cause.

Yours very truly,

Jeff Nelson Finance Director

Nishnawbe Aski Nation